St. John, St. Mary, Visitation Churches

Mass Schedule for June 26th - July 4th

Sat. 26th 9:00 a.m. **No Mass** (Visn)

Sat. 26th 5:00 p.m. Parishioners (Visn) (GV)

Sun. 27th 7:45 a.m. Margaret Kramer (SM) (GV)

Sun. 27th 9:45 a.m. Brian Carter (SJ) (GV)

Sun. 27th 11:30 a.m. Joe Cost (Visn) (GV)

Mon. 28th 9:00 a.m. **Communion Service** (Visn)

Tues. 29th 9:00 a.m. Special intention of Nancy &

Bob Copenhaver (Visn)

Wed. 30th 12 noon In celebration of Roy & Anita

Kouts' 51st anniversary (Visn)

Wed. 30th 6:00 p.m. Living & deceased of the

Homan/Eischen families (Visn)

Thurs. 1st 9:00 a.m. Prima Alia Rivera (Visn)

Fri. 2nd 9:00 a.m. Frank Howard Copenhaver

(Visn)

Sat. 3rd 9:00 a.m. Harry & Ruth Fliehman (Visn)

Sat. 3rd 5:00 p.m. Norma Gels (Visn) (DD)

Sun. 4th 7:45 a.m. Virginia Pegg (SM) (DD)

Sun. 4th 9:45 a.m. Parishioners (SJ) (DD)

Sun. 4th 11:30 a.m. Sue Pohlabel (Visn) (DD)

Confessions Saturday 4:00 – 4:30pm Visitation Wednesday 5:00 – 6:00pm Visitation

***Mass Schedule ***

for Tri-Parish Family Picnic Weekend

We will only have two Masses on the Picnic Weekend - 5 p.m. at Visitation on Saturday, 7/10, and 10 a.m. at St. John on Sunday, 7/11.

There will NOT be a 7:45 a.m. Mass at St. Mary or an 11:30 a.m. Mass at Visitation on Sunday, 7/11.

Please plan accordingly!

See our bulletin insert for more picnic information!

Thank you for your continued support of our parishes through your donations.

Offertory June 13, 2021

Visitation \$3330.00 St. John \$952.00

St. Mary \$959.00

July Meetings/Activities Holy Hours

July 1 Visitation 7p.m. July 8 St. Mary **6:30p.m.** July 15 St. John 7p.m.

Matthew Bischoff, a seminarian who is spending his summer with us, will give a short teaching on prayer at the Holy Hour at St. Mary on July 8. The reflection will explore how one can go deeper in prayer. The Lectio Divina, or the Discovery prayer, will be discussed. An understanding of the different states of prayer will also be included. The discussion will end with some thoughts and advice on prayer given by St. Francis de Sales and St. Jeanne Francoise de Chantal.

NEW CHILD PROTECTION PLATFORM: In July the Archdiocese will be moving to SafeParish as the new platform for Child Protection training and compliance. All training and background information in your current VIRTUS account will be transferred to SafeParish. No new live training through SafeParish will be required if you have completed live child protection training through VIRTUS and are current on your **VIRTUS bulletins.** Ongoing child protection training will still be required for all volunteers and employees and will consist of quarterly interactive video-based training instead of monthly bulletins. If you have questions, contact Kay Hansen.

Thirteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time

Religious Education News!!!

I hope everyone is settling into the slower pace of summer! It's exciting to think about all the wonderful adventures our families can have during the warmer months, from vacations, fairs, family reunions, days at the pool, later nights, and campfires. It is so easy to let your hair down and relax during summer break. We may be more lax on bedtimes and tech usage; there is no homework to check and fewer places to be. While sleeping in and slowing down our usual crazy schedules is a most welcome break it can also lead to breaking good habits and schedules. While this slower pace and less hectic schedule is a time to breathe and recharge, it is also a time we may be tempted to take a break from our normal prayer routine, our Religious Education, and even our Mass attendance. While it seems counterintuitive, during this time of less obligation, I feel so blessed to have the Obligation to attend Mass in place once again. It is so wonderful to be back to in person Mass and to have the Church once again full of sounds of friends and families greeting each other and songs of praise.

This summer while you are recharging yourselves and your family for another busy school year, why not recharge your Faith batteries as well? While traveling, take the time to visit shrines and worship at different Parishes. Come together with our own Parishes for the Parish picnic and family movie nights. Keep your children involved with our Totus Tuus summer education program as well as CARE service program. Utilize our parishes' Formed subscription to watch and listen to great faith-building content. Most importantly continue to nurture your domestic Church by continuing to live out your faith, nurturing your own and your family's prayer life, and always walking with Christ through every season!

If you have any questions about our summer programs or other great family Faith opportunities or enrichments, please contact me at ccd.ym.renee@preblecountycatholics.org.

Blessings, Renee Piekutowski, ARE

CALLING ALL SINGERS! We would love for singers from all three parishes to join together for our upcoming Parish Picnic Mass! If you are interested and would like more information, please contact Renee Piekutowski at ccd.ym.renee@preblecountycatholics.org and include *Parish Picnic Choir* in the subject line.



St. John Update: There will not be a monthly breakfast after Mass at St. John on July 4 due to the Tri-Parish Family Picnic on July 11.

Offertory envelopes for 2021 are still available at each parish. If you have recently returned to Mass, pick up a box and fill out the information card. Don't forget to call the office at 937-456-3395 to update your contact information for address or phone number changes!

The best of God's blessings! The St. Mary Quilt Group would like to know who in our Preble County Catholic Region are veterans. If you (or someone you know) served in the military and were honorably discharged, please complete the little questionnaire below and place it in the collection basket at any Mass or you can mail it to St. Mary Quilt Group, c/o 407 E. Main St., Eaton, OH 45320.

Name	
Branch of service_	
Where served	
When served	